To: House Committee on Health Care

Re: House Bill 2510

Dear Chair Representative Prusak, Vice-Chairs Representatives Hayden and Salinas, and members of the Committee:

I am strongly opposed to HB 2510 and urge you to table it without further ado.

House Bill 2510 is essentially just another example of its sponsors tactics at whittling away, little by little, our 2nd Amendment rights.

Their sentiments may be in order in wanting to slow injury or death by firearms. Firearms however are not the problem. Firearms don't operate with a human hand holding them. To believe otherwise is to endorse as fact the theory that spoons make people fat and pencils cause spelling mistakes.

It is obvious from the beginning HB 2510 is far off track by its having been initially referred to the House Committee on Health Care. Health care? Is this some sneaky way to get this misguided piece of legislation through the Committee?

HB 2510 has the very distinct possibility of making criminals out of law-abiding citizens. Perhaps that is the intent of the sponsors.

Table this unnecessary legislation. Oregon's citizenry does not need more infringements on our liberty.

Sincerely,

Richard Wisner

haid Wisner